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It is with great sadness that the family of Elaine Ringuette announce her passing in the early
hours on October 29, 2021 at the Rockyview Hospital, Calgary. Elaine was born on April 14,
1943 to the late Alexandre Ringuette and Lucienne Beaudin. She was the oldest of 5 siblings.
Born and raised in the Montreal area, until moving out to the prairies and then onto the Northwest Territories
where she worked for Service Canada for over 20 years. She had the opportunity to travel through the Territories,
where she loved to tell stories of her adventures and her love for the north. Some of her fondest memories

was crafting mostly ceramics but her pride and joys were her dogs, Tia and Apollo. She never went anywhere
without her pooches. You could say they were much more spoiled than her children. Though she was a private
person, her door was always open and you could always count on a table full of tasty food. She loved to spend
time in the kitchen cooking for her loved ones. She made the best tourtieres, roast beef dinners and some of us
liked her bread pudding. She was most proud leading up to retirement in the summer of 2009 where much of
her time was spent with family where she travelled often to Montreal. Mom will be remembered for her fierce
independence and strength.

Mom leaves behind her four children, Annie Leblanc (Jerome), George Baird (Dallas), Alex Ringuette (Amanda)
and Julie Swennumson (Shane). Her memory will be cherished by her siblings, Lucie Ringuette, France Vincent,
Sylvie Ringuette, Pierre Ringuette and Josee Laporte. She will be missed dearly by her grandchildren Mitchell,

Mykaela, Jasmine, Jordan, Summer, Liam, Taryn Memphis, Jori, Eastyn, Tyler, Jordan and great grandchild Felix.

She will be missed by many nieces and nephews.

There are no goodbyes for us wherever you are you will always be in our hearts.
At the wishes of Elaine, she will be cremated and no service will be held, but a private family

memorial to honor the life of our mom will be held at a later date.
A special Thank You to the staff and doctors at the Rockyview Hospital.




